Llanbister Community Council General Meeting minutes
Date: Wednesday 13th May 2020  Time: 7.30   Venue: Llanbister Community Hall
1. Apologies received:. None
2. Members Present: Wayne Bowen (Chair), Marc Williams (Vice Chair), Geoff Morgan, Darren Rogers, Tracy Lewis, Gareth Bowen, David Horne (Clerk). 
3. Declaration of Interest: None
4. Minutes of the Last Meeting(s) – Minutes of the March general meeting (previously circulated to all councillors) were accepted as a true record. Proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Tracy Lewis. The minutes were duly signed. 
5. Matters Arising from Minutes 
a. Highways. Still no further on with highways issues due to Covid 19
b. Bus stop. SA
c. War memorial. SA
d. VE Day celebrations – Originally set for Friday 8th May 2020 Bank Holiday but now cancelled due to Covid 19 
e. Llanbister Road Defibrillator – We now have the defibrillator and cabinet. The cabinet and defibrillator can be fitted as is but if it needs electricity to keep it warm we will have to look at some quotes for this. There are sufficient reserves to pay for any work needed. The power supply already there may be sufficient. Once in situ Clerk will register the defibrillator on the circuit for ambulance control
f. Web accessibility and email security for council –Awaiting reply from Jack Kemp
6. Planning – Receive planning decision notices for 2nd to 13th March and 16th to 27th March and 30th March to 8th May 2020 which have been previously circulated to councillors. There have been no new planning applications received but there was some discussion about a decision notice that was refused. Darren Rogers could not recall seeing an application for it. We have only been sent 2 in the past 6 months and they fell between meetings. They were circulated but the time limits expired without comment from members 
7. Correspondence – All correspondence received has been related to the current Covid-19 emergency. All has been previously circulated to councillors.
8. Business to be transacted. 
1. Between now and the next meeting in July Clerk will need approval to pay the following items: a- Website management renewal fee (£50 Jack Kemp), Insurance renewal and SLCC membership(£55). Figures quoted are last years. In addition the internal auditors fee will need paying and the invoice has been received for £40. Proposed by Gareth Bowen and seconded by Marc Williams that these be paid provided there is not too much increase in either Website management fee. Clerk to action.
9. Finance

Savings Account balance as at 9th May 2020 -       £5,737.92     

      Unpresented cheques – None
      Income (as part of above balance) – £2310 (1st precept payment)      
      Outgoings as part of the above balance – 
      Clerk’s salary – March (£125.12) and April (£125.12)

      Defibrillator for Llanbister Road (£1532)

      OVW Membership (£62)

      HMRC – Clerk’s PAYE (£93.80)

      External Audit Fee (£321.75)    

      Community Account balance as at 9th May 2020 -    £1076.41
10. 
Any Other Business
a. Internal audit and approval of accounts. The internal audit has been carried out by Julie Rees and her report was discussed. It was proposed by Tracy Lewis and seconded by Geoff Morgan that the accounts be adopted and sent off for external audit. Chair duly sign the accounts and annual return section relating to this. Clerk to action
b. Defibrillator cabinet fitting. Clerk has been seeking quotes for the fitting of the defibrillator cabinet at Llanbister Road. This is to be paid from existing reserves. We received a quote from Leon Jones Electrical for ££835 (inc VAT). No other quotes have yet been received yet but Clerk will continue to get more quotes. We should consider getting a grant later in the year to pay for the work
c. Improved signage for both defibrillators. Glow in the dark signs. Clerk has some figures. 2 sets of signs would cost £73.90 inc of VAT. For that you get a sign for each cabinet plus a sign pointing in the direction of the nearest. This is for discussion later in the year when a grant could be sought
d. Clerk will continue to investigate the value of our existing assets to include a true value for replacement of some of the items such as the phone boxes, and update the asset register in readiness for audit next year. He will present it at one of the general meetings, probably when setting the budget for next year.
e. Remote meeting protocol. In future it may not be possible to hold meetings in the Hall if the Covid-19 crisis continues. In such an event we may need to meet virtually. Clerk has devised a protocol governing the process that should be followed. Clerk will also investigate virtual formats for future use. He has been unsuccessful so far and there may be costs involved finding a reliable and safe system. Clerk to circulate the protocol to councillors for further discussion and continue to search for a reliable and affordable software package
f. Geoff Morgan asked about a replacement councillor to take Ray Lewis’ place. Clerk did inform Powys about Ray and was instructed by them not to advertise the vacancy for the time being and to await further advice. Clerk was instructed to approach Powys prior to the next general meeting to see if this instruction has changed. We are due for an election next year but can we manage with only 6 instead of 7 councillors 
Date of Next meeting - Wednesday 15th  July  2020 at 7.30pm
